

**BLACK KNIGHT WRESTLING CLUB**  
**MINUTES FROM BOARD MEETING:**  
*March 8, 2017*

---

Attendees: Mike Granbois, Jamie Stock, LuAnn Bicevskis, Amy Edwards, Jim Lefevre, Gordon Hoover, Josh Mussmon, Brook Stover, Jude Bervinchak, Andrea Schopf, Russ Hanes Jr., Nicole Dreyer.

Rick started meeting at 8:04 PM.

**Youth, Jr & Sr High Reports:**

1. No report for the Youth or Jr. High groups
2. The High School team is dealing with several injuries for the play-offs: Will Charles, Jarod Loose and Daniel Maron
3. Jude gave the Booster Club a big thanks for all they've done to support the team and move the program forward

**Banquet and Senior Night:**

1. Rick will be the MC for the event (**Hackman**)
2. Rick will be getting and handling out the plaques to the seniors (**Hackman**)
3. Jr. and Sr. High recognitions will be provided
4. Mindy is in charge of organizing this event (thanks Mindy) and the deadline for rsvp's is 3/10 (**Charles**)

**Dual Tourney:**

1. There were 6 teams at the Dual tourney (less income than the planned 8 teams)
2. The tournament ran very smoothly – thanks to all that helped make this happen
3. The leftover food and drinks went to the practice gym for future use

**Budget:**

1. There is over \$16,000 in our account currently – we made close to \$9000 profit from the tourneys
2. We need updated financials no later than our May meeting (**Granbois**)
3. We are running better than budgeted and are having a good year financially
4. Wells Fargo has Excel download capabilities now so tracking financials will be much easier moving forward

**New/Unfinished Business:**

1. April officer nominations will be made and voting will be done in May
2. PJW's start at 9 AM at F&M on Sunday
3. Youth state tourney is in WB/Scranton on 3/24-25 and MAWA's are being held in East Pennsboro this year
4. There was discussion about doing a "shoe give-away" (and possibly other equipment) to help fellow wrestlers out
5. The club will consider the equipment give-away (need an inventory/list and collection place) – after the season we'll request donations and then line-up a drop-off spot (**Hackman**)
6. We also discussed the need for better communications between all levels of the program – need to determine ideas to try in the future

**Adjourn:** Rick adjourned the meeting at 8:23 PM Notes submitted by Jamie Stock.